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Children’s Executive Partnership Board


Notes of meeting on 27th March 2006

	Attendees:

In attendance:

Apologies:

CC:
	Angela Gibson, Dave Hill, Ged Curran (Chair), Geraldine Fitzpatrick (for Mark Clenaghan), Linda Taylor, Morag Plank (for Chris Frost), Sally McEnhill

Colin Peak, Helen Lincoln

Chris Frost, Jay Mercer, Mark Clenaghan, Michael Wood

Ben Harris, Denise Hobbs, Gillian Hewer, Hazel Axford, Leanne Wallder, Linda Taylor, PA to M. Wood’s, Peta Campbell, Samantha Ghulam, Sandra Garvey, Sophie Heath,


	Item
	Actions

	1. Last Meeting’s Minutes / Matters Arising

	Children and Young People’s Single Plan: - CP

The plan has now gone through Cabinet. SMc had concerns regarding the Learning Skills Council (LSC) input and the targets for GCSE and 14 -19 strategy. CP explained that the plan could not dramatically change at this stage and that targets relating to the LSC are catered for in other aspects of the plan and they will be given the opportunity to amend the relevant areas at the Annual Review.

AG informed the Board that the plan will be considered by the Primary Care Trust Executive Board in late March
The Board endorsed the plan.


	

	2. The Children Act 2004 – update

	An officer in the Strategy Development Team of CSF has been asked to report on the progress in compliance with the Children’s Act 2004. This report defines what each section of the Children’s Act requires and the achievements made by the LA. GC noted that it was a useful and would like it acknowledged that changes and staff / management reorganisation are being implemented to support integration and are still occurring. 


	

	3. Workshop related to The Children’s Trust - The way forward

	CP presentation: -Slide handouts passed to board. (Attached for information)


	

	DH Children’s Trust Paper: - (previously circulated)
DH added that it was important to integrate services with a purpose and only where it would make a difference. The Children and Young People’s Single Plan is the key driver to initiate agencies and encourage engagement with other people e.g. Head Teachers and GP’s. 

Structure Charts / Membership: - (Diagram on page 3 of DH’s paper)

The structure charts on page 3 were discussed.

· Explanations concerning the rationale behind the structure was given

· It was resolved that the diagram should be revised to seek to merge the role of the Trust Board and the chief officer working group. 

· LT questioned where the LSC would be involved, as they would have a valuable contribution. DH informed LT that the LSC would be a member of this working group.
· DH felt it imperative that services were integrated to enhance the service enabling a more cohesive working practice rather than an exercise following government guidelines. SMc raised concerns that the 14 - 19 strategy would be vulnerable in the JAR. DH agreed that a defined strategy needs to be implemented of where the service is aiming and currently Janet Martin (Head of Education in Children, Schools and Families) and DH are consulting with the LSC and this work is in progress. 

· The Board requested that draft terms of reference for the groups shown on the revised diagram should be presented to the next meeting.

· It also requested that options for strategic group structures should be presented.

CP explained that the Children’s Executive Partnership Board (CEPB) will be asked to take on the responsibility of ensuring that the targets are reviewed.

Champions and Challengers (explained further in item 4 below) would be a robust mechanism of defining and reviewing the targets. 


	DH to revise


           SH,

           HL,

           CP
  

	4. Champions and Challengers associated with the Children & Young People Plan 2006- 2009

	It was proposed that a robust review process be put in place to monitor progress made towards achieving the targets included in the Children and Young People Plan.

It was suggested that individual members from the CEPB should undertake a ‘challenger’ role linked to each of the 9 strategic aims of the plan. The commitment involved would be attendance at quarterly meetings – where an identified ‘champion’ agency would ensure evidence was presented on progress.

The champion would oversee the production of a summary report (using a traffic light system) to highlight progress and areas of concern/ barriers needing to be brought to the attention of the CEPB.


	CP to write letter to ALL to consult on: - assigning responsibility for the Challenge Role to individual members

	Any other business

	None



	Items for next agenda

	1. Connexions Update: - Paper circulated at meeting by LT

2. Champions and Challengers


	Time / date of next meeting

	25th May 2.00pm to 4.30pm
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